Meeting May 4, 2010
Attendance:

Marj MacDonald


Linda Griffin

Kimberlee Trainor


Alan Miller

Joe Dolphin



Peter Williams

Dianne Murphy

A brief council meeting was held prior to the regular meeting.  Scott Jay was there and gave a brief update on the new web page for the community.  Hosting this site will be at $50.00 per year with the first year free.  The council has asked Scott if comments for the community be monitored before being posted on the web site.  The web site should be up and ready in the near future.

The regular meeting was immediately following with approximately 7 residents in attendance.

The agenda for the meeting was approved.

Marj read the minutes from the previous meeting and they were approved by Peter and seconded by Linda.

Marj gave a brief update on the loan for the APM centre stating $25,000 was applied directly to the principal on March 16th.  This will have the loan paid in full by January 1, 2017.

Joe reported the application for the Bursary was now available at Bluefield or from Marj.  An application will be dropped off to Danny Lane as his daughter is graduating from the French school.

Peter gave an update on the derelict properties in the area.  A letter was received from Valerie Docherty, MLA for the area, stating she has brought the issue to the house.  Minister Brown stated every effort was being made to have the home owners to have the owners clean up their property and if they didn’t comply the Environment would clean up the area and the owners would be responsible for the cost.
Kimberlee gave an update on the Regional Cooperating Board.  Judge Thompson was very impressed with the report given from Communities 13 group and used submissions from this report in his report.  The group has now grown to 20 communities.  These communities would be independent but could share resources.  Different resources are available from the Provincial Government in getting a community plan up and running.  It will be up to the residents in the area on whether we will have a plan or not.  A brochure will be sent out to residents with info on the plan.  Peter & Dianne are now on the committee and they are looking for more residents to participate.  A notice will be sent out asking for volunteers for this board.  The government will not accept a plan that is not clearly approved by the community.  A clear majority of 50% will not be accepted it would have to be more like 70%.  If the community does not develop a plan the government will develop one for us.
The following two motions were passed at the meeting:

Where as, the municipality of Kingston is exploring a

            community plan and

Where as, Chairpersons and councillors of various communities

Are seeking to work collaboratively on a joint planning board, therefore

            Be it resolved that Kingston Community Council support two

            members of council to sit on a joint planning board, and

Be it further resolved that the two members be the chairperson and the planning chair.

            This motion was moved by Peter and seconded by Joe.
            Where as the Prince Edward Island Government is seeking to

            Strengthen land use planning and policy regulations for PEI

                                    And

            Where as the Kingston Community Council would like to

proactively work in the best interest the residents of the municipality of Kingston

                                    And

Where as the development of a Community Plan puts regulatory control of planning and development in the hands of the community,

            therefore

Be it resolved that the Municipality of Kingston participate in a community planning exercise.

This motion was moved by Peter and seconded by Dianne.

Linda gave an update from the Bug busters stating they started treatment on April 22 and by the 24th were 80% complete.  On April 30th they were showing high signs of larva.

Meeting adjourned.

